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PROPOSED RES. NO. 1918-A:
By: Council Member Berman

TITLE:



Resolution to establish that the interest rate to be charged for Fiscal Year 2002 for non‑payment of water rents and sewer rents be 18% per annum for any parcel where the annual real estate tax is more than $2,750 or where the real estate taxes are held in escrow and paid to the Commissioner of Finance by a mortgage escrow agent or where the parcel consists of vacant or unimproved land; and 9% per annum in all other cases.

INTENT:

Local Law No. 47 of 1976 amended sections 11‑312 and 11‑313 of title eleven of the Administrative Code to require that the New York City Banking Commission, not later than the 25th day of May of each year, transmit a written recommendation to the City Council of the proposed interest rate to be charged for non‑payment of water and sewer rents.

    
The Banking Commission forwarded, by letter, a recommendation to the City Council to establish an 18 percent per annum interest rate for Fiscal Year 2002 for non‑payment of water and sewer rents for any parcel where the annual real estate tax is more than $2,750, or for any parcel where the real estate taxes are held in escrow and paid to the Commissioner of Finance by a mortgage escrow agent, or where the parcel consists of vacant or unimproved land.  In these cases, the law mandates that the Banking Commission recommend an interest rate at least six percent greater than the prevailing prime rate.  Pursuant to Local Law Number 47 of 1990, all such interest required to be paid shall be compounded daily.  For Fiscal Years 1997, 1998, 1999, 2000 and 2001, the rate adopted was also 18%.

    
The 18% rate recommended by the Banking Commission is 11% greater than the current prime rate.  At the time the Banking Commission adopted its recommendation, it noted that the prime rate was 7.5%.  However, soon after the Banking Commission adopted its recommendation, the prime rate was lowered to 7%.  The Banking Commission acknowledged this change in a letter to the Speaker dated May 31, 2001, however it stated that the change did not affect its recommendation.  Last year, the rate recommended was 9% greater than the prevailing  prime rate.10.25% greater than the prevailing prime rate.  In the prior five years, the Banking Commission recommended a percentage difference of  10.25%, 9.50%, 9.75%, 9.75%, and 11.25% respectively.

This resolution would take effect immediately and would be deemed to have been in effect as of July 1, 2001.
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